
 
 
 
 
 

 
January 5, 2024 
 
RE: Compliance with FAA/DOT Drug/Alcohol Random Testing Regulations 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
This letter will certify that, as a Consortium/Third Party Administrator (C/TPA), 
Northwest Drug-Safe manages the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), US Dept. of 
Transportation (DOT) random testing program for Metal Innovations, Inc., 22215 
YELLOW GATE LN NE, AURORA, OR 97002-8432. 
 
With regard to random selections and client guidance, Northwest Drug-Safe is familiar 
with and follows the requirements of 49 CFR Part 40, “Procedures for Transportation 
Workplace Drug and Alcohol Testing Programs,” as well as FAA regulation 14 CFR 120, 
“Drug & Alcohol Testing Program.” 
 
Metal Innovations, Inc. employees who fall under FAA requirements are currently 
subject to quarterly selections from a standalone random pool administered by Northwest 
Drug-Safe, using a computer program specifically designed for use by DOT program 
managers.  The minimum annualized random testing rates for the Metal Innovations pool 
are 25% for drug testing and 10% for alcohol testing for calendar year 2024. 
 
Please do not hesitate to email me at jana@nwdrugsafe.com or call us at 503-297-4113 / toll-
free 866-538-4788 with any questions or if you need additional documentation. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 

 
 

Jana W. Wolfgang, CSAPA 
For Northwest Drug-Safe
 


